IDCTA Board Meeting
Minutes for September 1, 2020 Meeting

Attendees (representing a quorum (a quorum = at least 6 board members + 2 officers)):
Alison, Brittany, Cecelia, Cindy, Emma, Fatima, Heather, Katie, Mary Jo, Michael, Molly, Sara

Missing: Eric, Jill, Karen, Lil, Linda

Meeting via Zoom started at 7:02 p.m.:
1. 8/4/2020 minutes approved with no changes (Cindy moved to approve; Cecelia seconded).
1. Treasurer’s report - Michael: nothing to report
1. VP of Dressage – Fatima:
2. Discussed doing a series of virtual clinics;
2. Discussed doing a Zoom demonstration with a chiropractor;
1. June 2021 show - Molly:  
3. Judges will be Renee Johnson, Sarah Smitt and Eleanora Stine- Masek
3. Beth Davidson as TD.
1. VP of Eventing - Eric:
4. Looking at doing some educational clinics (via Zoom).
1. Year-end awards:  
5. Changes made and posted on web page and sent as a link in the Scribe.
1. Banquet – Sara:
6. It’s too early to make a decision on whether to have the banquet or not – we will discuss next month.
6. Alternative ideas: (1) outside or (2) via Zoom or (3) postpone from January to March or April (the Northbrook Hilton would allow us to change the date for no charge) or (4) host it in a parking lot where everyone stays in their car and listens on the radio to the event – they could then collect their award in person.
6. For the January 2020 banquet, we spent $5,500 on awards and $1,340 on ribbons.  The banquet income (including auctions) covered the costs.
6. If we do not hold the banquet, we could send gift cards for prizes (would save on shipping charges) or donate to a charity.
6. Sara will put together a spreadsheet of the above ideas along with pros/cons, to be discussed at next month’s meeting.
1. Membership – Lil:
7. Current membership is 268 (vs. 302 last year at this time).
1. Board Election – Cecelia:  
8. The following positions are up for reelection:  President (Molly), VP of Dressage (Fatima), 3 at large members (Alison, Linda and Brittany). 
8. Please submit your bio to Cecelia.
8. Voting starts the beginning of November and runs for 2 weeks.
1. Delegates to USDF convention (which is virtual this year):
9. Molly submitted our web page for recognition at the convention, as well as 2 articles (1 from Eric and 1 from Lydia Gray).
9. Besides Emma and Molly, Fatima wants to attend.  Let Molly know if you also want to attend.
1. Grants – Katie: no grant requests at this time.
1. Schooling Shows - Cecelia:
11. 1 farm added a 2nd show
11. 3 shows and 2 championship shows
11. Working on a date for the November schooling show meeting, which will be virtual.
1. Other topics:
12. none
1. Next meeting will be October 6, 2020 at 7 p.m., via conference call or Zoom.

Meeting adjourned at 7:34 p.m. (Lil moved that we adjourn and Alison seconded)
